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27 December 1991, you were discharged from the Marine Corps for misconduct due to your drug 
abuse and assigned an Other Than Honorable (OTH) characterization of service and an RE- 4 
reentry code. 
 
Post-discharge, you submitted an application to the Naval Discharge Review Board (NDRB) and 
were denied relief on 5 January 1992.  You also submitted a petition for relief to this Board and 
were denied relief on 24 February 2009. 
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Wilkie Memo.  These 
included, but were not limited to: (1) your desire to change your discharge characterization and 
narrative reason for separation, (2) your assertion that the mistakes you made in the military in 
no way reflect who you are as a person, and (3) the fact that it has been over 30 years from the 
date of your discharge.  For purposes of clemency and equity consideration, the Board noted that 
you provided documentation regarding your post-service accomplishments.  
 
After thorough review, the Board concluded your potentially mitigating factors were insufficient 
to warrant relief.  Specifically, the Board determined that your misconduct, as evidenced by your 
three NJPs, outweighed these mitigating factors.  In making this finding, the Board considered 
the seriousness of your misconduct and the fact that it involved a drug offense.  Further, the 
Board considered the likely negative impact your conduct had on the good order and discipline 
of your command.  The Board determined that conspiring to obtain illegal drugs is contrary to 
Marine Corps values and policy, renders such Marine unfit for duty, and poses an unnecessary 
risk to the safety of fellow service members.  A characterization under OTH conditions is 
appropriate when the basis for separation is the commission of an act or acts constituting a 
significant departure from the conduct expected of a service member.  The Board did not believe 
that your record was otherwise so meritorious as to deserve a discharge upgrade or change to 
your narrative reason for separation.   
 
The board commends your post-service accomplishments, however, the Board determined that 
there was no impropriety or inequity in your discharge, and concluded that your misconduct 
clearly merited your receipt of an OTH.  While the Board carefully considered the evidence you 
submitted in mitigation, even in light of the Wilkie Memo and reviewing the record holistically, 
the Board did not find evidence of an error or injustice that warrants granting you the relief you 
requested or granting relief as a matter of clemency or equity.  Ultimately, the Board concluded 
the mitigation evidence you provided was insufficient to outweigh the seriousness of your 
misconduct.  Accordingly, given the totality of the circumstances, the Board determined that 
your request does not merit relief. 
 
You are entitled to have the Board reconsider its decision upon submission of new matters, 
which will require you to complete and submit a new DD Form 149.  New matters are those not 
previously presented to or considered by the Board.  In this regard, it is important to keep in 
mind that a presumption of regularity attaches to all official records.  Consequently, when  
 






